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Dear ALT Friends, 

It is always a pleasure to share ALT news with you, and this year it is doubly true because we have 
so many wonderful accomplishments to report. Thanks to your generous support and the dedication 
of our board, staff, and volunteers, our organization has had a banner year. From beginning to end, 
our work depends on the support of our community. We are grateful to those who show their love for 
Aquidneck Island by helping us conserve its natural beauty, wildlife, farms, and trails. 

In fiscal year 2022, we conserved eight properties totaling 124.96 acres, permanently protecting 
open space in each of our island municipalities: Swiss Village (Newport), Green End Preserve and 
Berry Trust (Middletown), and Rego Farmland, Glen Pasture, Brooks Preserve, Jones Preserve, 
and a portion of Quonset View Farm (Portsmouth). In the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2022, we 
conserved Peabody Farm, Wood-Estabrook Preserve and the Zurlo property. Our organization is able 
to continue its mission thanks to the donations of all sizes that we receive from supporters like you. 
We were honored and grateful to receive numerous bequests last year, including a very generous gift 
from the estate of Roger Leslie Englander, who left the Land Trust a legacy gift of over $1.3 million. 
This donation will be used to conserve more land on the island, and we are grateful to him and to all 
who support our land protection mission.

Many components are required to conserve a property: a conservation-minded owner, careful 
due diligence, successful fundraising, and our staff’s technical expertise to close the deal. Some 
properties fall into place quickly, while others take years of effort. Our recent successes are a great 
accomplishment for our small organization and required intense and prolonged effort by our staff, 
board, and community. 

At our annual meeting on February 2, we honored departing trustees Charles Clarkson, Linda 
McGoldrick, and Meg Steiner. We welcomed new trustees Alvaro Londoño and Sandra Craig, who 
joined the board mid-cycle, and Jonathan Gewirz and Matt Kirby, who were voted onto the board at 
the annual meeting. We thank all of our trustees and advisors for their expertise and guidance. 

Best wishes to all for a happy and healthy year. 

See you on the trail, 

Charles B. Allott, Esq.   Tom Hockaday  
Executive Director    Board Chair      
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Milestones

Our new binocular stand at Little Creek 
Preserve is the perfect way to view birds 
and wildlife.

The new pavilion at Spruce Acres was 
the site of a bonfire for Conservation 
Circle and Green Island Society 
members in the fall of 2021.

October 2021
• ALT held a series of free presentations titled “Citizen Planning 
101: Next Steps,” which were led by GrowSmart RI, a non-profit 
that works for sustainable and equitable economic growth. The 
events provided information about the land use planning process 
and explained how individuals can advocate within planning and 
zoning boards, and city and town councils.
• A stationary binocular station was installed on the Little Creek 
boardwalk in Portsmouth, thanks to a grant from the Rhode Island 
Foundation. 
• Oakland Forest & Meadow was inducted into the Old-Growth 
Network, the first forest in Rhode Island to be awarded this 
distinction. The property includes an ecologically unique old-growth 
American beech forest, with trees estimated to be between 200 
and 300 years old.
November 2021
• ALT held an inaugural bonfire event at the Spruce Acres pavilion 
to recognize Conservation Circle and Green Island Society 
members. The pavilion was funded by The Champlin Foundation 
and several private donors. 
• Conservation Director Alex Chuman presented a program on 
Aquidneck Island’s environmental challenges and opportunities to a 
9th-grade class at St. George’s School.
December 2021
• ALT conserved 25 acres of Newport’s historic Swiss Village 
following the donation of a conservation easement by the Swiss 
Village Foundation. The conservation easement covers the open 
space area on the farm. As part of the arrangement, Ocean Hour 
Farm purchased the site subject to the conservation easement and 
plans to make it a model for regenerative agriculture and 
sustainable land stewardship.
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A 14.73-acre property on Green 
End Avenue with prime soils and 
a wetlands area was purchased 
and conserved by ALT in February 
2021.

The community garden beds at 
Spruce Acres Farm provide twelve 
gardeners with a sunny, fenced-in 
spot to grow produce and flowers.

• A 12-acre farmland property with prime farm soils in Portsmouth 
was purchased and conserved by ALT and will continue to be 
leased for farming. Rego Farmland is located within the ALT Sakon-
net Greenway Habitat corridor, is connected to other open space 
properties and farms, and is part of the scenic view corridor that 
stretches to the Sakonnet River.
• ALT purchased a conservation easement at a bargain sale price 
on a 5.57-acre woodland tract from Bob and Judy Brooks in 
Portsmouth. The parcel provides wildlife habitat and is contiguous 
to other protected land.
• ALT conserved a 7.56-acre section of Glen Pasture in Portsmouth 
adjacent to Glen Farm Stables. Over 260 individuals, businesses, 
and foundations contributed $472,000 to permanently protect the 
land, which had been part of the 500-acre Taylor estate in the late 
nineteenth century. A grant of $200,000 from the State of Rhode 
Island’s open space bond program, approved by state voters as 
part of the green economy bond, also provided key funding. The 
property abuts a tributary to Mintwater Brook, is leased for horse 
grazing, and will have a perimeter trail open in 2023. The easement 
was sold at a generous bargain sale price by the Johnson and 
Spitalnik families.
• ALT completed its annual monitoring obligations for 2021. Each 
year, ALT makes over 100 site visits to conserved properties to 
ensure the land is being protected in accordance with our 
agreements.
January 2022
• ALT welcomed Stewardship Manager Sean Grandy to the ALT 
team! Sean’s position is new to the organization and greatly 
improves our stewardship and land management capabilities.  
February 2022
• The organization’s 2022 annual meeting was held via Zoom and 
featured an overview of its last fiscal year. 
• ALT announced 25 student winners in the 2021 ALT Art & Writing 
Contest, held annually to promote the importance and value of a 
healthy environment. 
• ALT purchased and conserved a 14.73-acre Middletown property 
located on Green End Avenue. Green End Preserve features 
upland meadow habitat and prime soils on nearly half of its area 
and an important riparian and wetland area along Little Creek on 
the other half, which drains to the Sakonnet River. 
• ALT staff presented a program on watershed conservation to three 
classes at Portsmouth High School, using our interactive model.
March 2022
• The community garden at Spruce Acres Farm was fully sub-
scribed for its third consecutive year, offering twelve raised beds in 
a beautiful setting to local residents. 
• ALT conserved a highly visible, 8.64-acre property in Middletown 
after purchasing it from the Berry Trust, who had previously leased 
it for farming. The property has frontage on East Main Road and 
is also visible looking north from Oliphant Lane, making it part of a 
scenic view corridor. It has USDA prime farmland soil and is within 
the drinking supply watershed. It has lain fallow for several years 
but ALT plans to resume leasing it as farmland in the future.

ALT conserved 25 acres of 
Newport’s historic Swiss Village in 
December 2021. The easement 
was generously donated by the 
Swiss Village Foundation.
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April 2022
• ALT hosted its third annual Donner Climate Lecture, offered as 
part of the Aquidneck Island Earth Week series of events. The 
speaker was Dr. Jaime Palter, Associate Professor at URI’s 
Graduate School of Oceanography. Dr. Palter’s talk, titled “The 
Ocean and Climate in a Rapidly Changing World,” was presented 
free to the community via Zoom.
• ALT conserved 15.40 acres of land north of Bramans Lane in 
Portsmouth, purchasing the development rights from the Jones 
and Nelson families. As part of the acquisition, the previously 
conserved Brooks property was merged to the property, 
creating one 20.97-acre parcel known as the Jones/Brooks 
property. ALT placed a permanent conservation easement on the 
land, which will be used for farming and wildlife habitat. It extends 
from East Main Road to the north end of Malee Terrace and is 
adjacent to other conserved land in the Sakonnet Greenway open 
space corridor. 
• ALT presented its Development Impact Analysis to the 
Portsmouth Town Council. The report emphasizes the need for 
conservation in a future build-out scenario. It shows that 
Aquidneck Island can accommodate new growth and additional 
housing while still conserving essential open spaces, if 
communities practice smart growth principles.
May 2022
• ALT announced the 2022 Merritt Neighborhood Fund awardees, 
giving ten grants totaling $12,427 to community and neighborhood 
groups for projects such as tree-planting, rain gardens, and 
invasive species removal. 
• ALT welcomed summer interns Susannah Johnson and Sophie 
Beauchesne. 
June 2022
• Our first Walk & Talk of the year was held at Little Creek 
Preserve and led by Dr. Peter Paton, a professor at the University 
of Rhode Island. Dr. Paton’s research focuses on the conservation 
of birds and amphibians. 
• Professor Heather Axen, from Salve Regina University, led our 
second Walk & Talk at Little Creek Preserve. The group learned to 
identify different insect species and learned about Dr. Axen’s 
current research on insects. 
• Portsmouth and Rogers High Schools participated in a program 
funded by The William H. Donner Foundation, established to 
educate youth about climate change issues and solutions. The 
learning units included Zoom lectures from Dr. Jaime Palter and 
culminated in a presentation of the classes’ group projects. 
July 2022
• ALT’s third Evening at Home fundraising event was a great 
success! Large and small groups of donors hosted dinners across 
the island to support land conservation. Our thanks to McGrath 
Catering, Sweet Berry Farm, Garman Farm, Newport Vineyards, 
Greenvale Vineyards, and Ragged Island Brewery for their 
participation. 
• ALT welcomed groups of volunteers to assist in stewardship 
work, including groups from Bank Newport, St. George’s School, 
and local universities. Activities include trail maintenance, invasive 
species removal, and native plantings.

ALT supporters hosted special 
dinners with friends and family in 
our third annual Evening at Home 
‘grab and go’ event to raise funds for 
land conservation. Thank you to all 
participants!

Rogers High School students 
proposed creative ways of adapting 
to climate change and presented 
models of their solutions to a judging 
panel.

Participants in the Insect Walk & Talk 
held at Little Creek Preserve enjoyed 
catching and identifying different 
insect species.



August 2022
• Newport’s historic Miantonomi Tower was open Monday 
afternoons in August, providing an opportunity for Islanders to 
enjoy the views at the top of the tower. The open days were 
sponsored by the Newport Open Space Partnership (NOSP) and 
coincided with the Miantonomi Community Farmers Market. 
• A new bird identification sign at Little Creek Preserve was 
installed on the boardwalk, inviting visitors to learn more about 
native bird species on the property. Our thanks to the Rhode Island 
Foundation for underwriting our colorful new sign.
• ALT held two cocktail parties featuring lectures on watershed 
conservation and water quality on Aquidneck Island. Speakers 
featured ALT Conservation Director Alex Chuman, ALT Executive 
Director Chuck Allott and Elizabeth Scott, former Deputy Chief in 
the Office of Water Resources at RIDEM.
September 2022
• ALT hosted its 21st annual Golf Tournament, held at the ALT-
conserved Newport National Golf Club in Middletown. Our thanks 
to the Club for hosting us and to the golfers who participated in this 
annual fundraiser.
• Throughout September, ALT hosted numerous undergraduate 
classes from Salve Regina University and University of Rhode 
Island on its properties, featuring them as a living classroom. 
Students also helped with native plantings and invasive species 
removal.
• Dr. Jameson Chace, professor at Salve Regina University and 
former ALT board chair, led a special Bird Banding Walk & Talk at 
Bailey Brook to teach participants about his migratory bird 
research. Bailey Brook is a primary source of drinking water and 
serves as habitat for several migratory bird species.
• ALT conserved a 36.09 tract of prime farmland owned by 
Quonset View Farm in northern Portsmouth. The parcel is 
contiguous to other protected farmland and is used to grow crops 
such as potatoes, corn, pumpkins, and hay. ALT received a grant 
from the RI Agricultural Land Preservation Commission to help 
fund the conservation easement purchase.
• Two Wet Vegetated Treatment Systems were completed as part 
of the Island Waters project along the edge of the meadow at ALT’s 
Oakland Forest & Meadow Preserve. These constructed wetlands 
will help clean water running off nearby developments before it 
enters St. Mary’s Pond, one of the island’s drinking water 
reservoirs.

A new bird identification sign at Little 
Creek has illustrations and interesting 
information about local bird species. 
Thanks to the RI Foundation for 
underwriting our sign!

Our annual golf tournament at 
ALT-conserved Newport National Golf 
Club was a great success! Our next 
tournament will be September 11, 
2023.

Collaborations
Aquidneck Land Trust partners with organizations to support clean water, 
working farmlands, accessible parks and trails, scenic viewsheds, 
effectively managed wildlife habitat, and smart environmental policy. 

Green Infrastructure Coalition: www.greeninfrastructureri.org
Scenic Aquidneck: www.scenicaquidneck.org

Newport Open Space Partnership: www.newportopenspace.org
HEZ/Women’s Resource Center: newporthealthequity.com

ALT conserved 36 acres of farmland 
on the Quonset View Farm property, 
located north of West Passage Drive in 
Portsmouth. 7



A Family’s Commitment to Conservation

Dozens of gifts have been received over the past year in memory of one of ALT’s most generous 
supporters, Ed Coll, who passed away in December 2021. Ed and his wife, Julia, have supported the land 
trust’s land campaigns, operations, events, and special projects since 2001. “This incredible family has had a 
tremendous impact on land conservation, giving year after year and being a partner to us in more ways than I 
can count,” said Chuck Allott, Executive Director. “Ed was a wonderful man who was much-loved and is deeply 
missed.”

When considering how to honor her husband’s memory, Julia Coll didn’t look far. As ALT’s Development 
Assistant since 2016, she knew that one of Ed’s favorite trails, the 10-mile Sakonnet Greenway Trail, was in 
need of extensive repairs to its bridges and boardwalks. She asked that donations be made in Ed’s memory 
to the ALT Trail Fund and she made the first donation herself. In the months that followed, donations poured 
in. Pangaea Logistics Solutions, Ltd., the shipping company that Ed founded in 1996, gave generously, as did 
neighbors and friends who knew of the family’s love of Aquidneck Island and the outdoors. Over $132,000 
has been donated to the SGT Trail Fund in Ed’s memory. ALT’s stewardship team expects to begin the repair 
work this spring.   

“Ed loved the Sakonnet Greenway Trail and always supported ALT’s commitment to public open space on 
Aquidneck Island,” said Julia. “This feels like the perfect way to honor his love of the outdoors and to ensure 
that the trail remains ready for hikers to enjoy in the years ahead.” 

Memorial Gifts Fund Trail Repairs for ALT’s Longest Trail

Aiden, Ed, Andrew, Julia and James Coll
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Landowner Partners

Anonymous (2)
Sandra B. Allen
Lewis Arnow
Friends of Almy Pond
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Alvarnas
Edythe Anthony
Muriel Anthony
Armory Revival Company
The Ballard Family
Manuel J. Borges
Derek Boudreau and Tiffanie Starr
Mrs. Jean I. Braman
Joe Brito, Jr.
Robert and Judith Brooks
Carolann Brown
James F. Carlin
James Chadwick
City of Newport
Clubhouse Partners, LP
Corey/Sears Farm
Denys and Margery Cousens
Henry and Andrea Crump
Crystal Spring Water Company,
    The Scott Family
Mary Cushing Coleman
Dave and Sandra Cotta
John Deveau
Loren Deveau
The Dey Family

The Dick Family
Joe and Kristal Dockery
Jan Eckhart and Michelle Eckhart,   
    Sweet Berry Farm
Jan Eckhart and Ted Eckhart
EC Properties LLC
The Elshant Family
Louis Escobar
Polly Estabrook
Roberta Faria
The Faria Family
Farmlands, LLC
Farmscapes Holdings, LLC
Greenscape, LLC
Green Valley Country Club, Inc.
Hamilton Family Charitable Trust
Mrs. Samuel M.V. Hamilton
Diana Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. F. James Hodges, Jr. 
Steve and Irene Johnson
The Estate of Helen Jones
The Kempenaar Family
Joe Lacerda, Jr. 
Marcella McCormack
Town of Middletown
Middletown Main, LLC
Middletown Open Space and Fields  
    Committee
Katherine M. Murphy

The Nature Conservancy
Paul Nelson
Newport Country Club
Newport National Golf Club
John and Paul Nunes, Newport 
    Vineyards & Winery
Newport Water Department
Norman Bird Sanctuary
Larry and Mary Nunes, Anna 
    Flaherty, and Edna North
Peter Olaynack
Donald and Helene O’Neill
Bill and Barbara O’Reilly, Bally     
    Machree Farm, LLC
The Peabody Family
The Peckham Family
The Pennfield School
The Perry Family Partnership
Manuel Peters, George Peters, and   
    Marie Ney
Town of Portsmouth 
The Preservation Society of 
    Newport County
RI Agricultural Land Preservation    
    Commission
RI Department of Environmental 
    Management
RI Water Resources Board
Peter and Ann Randall

Realty Financial Partners
The Rego Family
The Reposa Family
Carol Rodrigues and Nancy    
    Cleasby
Saint Mary’s Church
Salve Regina University
Dennis Silvia
The Silvia Family
Mrs. John J. Slocum
John J. Slocum
Jason and Meredith Spitalnik
F.M. Sullivan
SVF Foundation
Sweet Flag Partners
George Thurston 
David R. Tibbetts
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture’s Natural 
Resources Conservation  
    Service (NRCS)
Valley Associates II
The van Beuren Family 
John and Deborah Warner
Katherine and Michael Waters
Mr. and Mrs. James Webster
Charles R. Whitehouse
The Wicks Family
Wild Moor, LLC
Peter S. Wood
Paul Zurlo

The Aquidneck Land Trust has conserved 2,792 acres since its founding in 1990. We gratefully thank these very 
special individuals, families, businesses, neighborhood associations, municipalities, and other 
government agencies who have partnered with us to preserve and steward their land in perpetuity. Their vision 
for the future and appreciation of the past leave a priceless legacy.

Green Island Society
You can help conserve Aquidneck Island for future generations by making a planned gift to the Aquidneck Land 
Trust. Please let us know if you have included ALT in your estate plan so that we can welcome you to the Green 
Island Society. We honor this society throughout the year and thank its members for their generosity and 
foresight.

Thank you to our Green Island Society members:
Andy Arkway*
Dennis Bristow

Annie Castelnovo and Bill McMullen
Roger Leslie Englander*

Beth Everett*
Michele Foster

John* and Joanne Gorman
Bruce Hoitt*

Nancy Jamison
Steve and Irene Johnson

Paul and Beverly Kelly
Roger* and Sandra King

Sanne Kure-Jensen

William Loeseke*
Marcella Clark McCormack*

William Mershon*
Jim and Jane Moore

Paul Simone and Carol Chabot
Edwin G. and Catherine S. Singsen

Jonathan and Bettie Bearden Pardee
Drs. Christopher Pargellis and 

Denice Spero
Don and Meg Steiner

Sheila Reilly
Lisa Trainor

Marjorie Ward*
*DECEASED

Leaving a legacy
 to protect the island 

we love.

 For more information, contact Edward Magro at 
emagro@ailt.org or 401.849.2799, ext. 118
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Conservation Update

ALT conserved an important farmland property in Middletown in 
December, protecting 9.54 acres of land owned by the Peabody 
family. Located off of Third Beach Road, the parcel is within the 
Maidford/Paradise drinking supply watershed and located near 
other conserved lands. It has prime farmland soils and has long 
been in agricultural use. It is near other conserved lands, 
including the Norman Bird Sanctuary and the Arnow property, 
which ALT conserved in 2016. 

The owner, Forester Peabody, worked with his father, John 
Peabody, and ALT to conserve the land prior to the elder 
Mr. Peabody’s death earlier this year. “I’m thankful that ALT was 
able to grant my father’s final wish of ensuring that my 
grandfather’s farm will never be developed,” said Forester 
Peabody. “I remember as a young child, before ALT was even founded, hearing my dad say that he never 
wanted to see houses built in his father’s field. Without ALT and the generosity of all of its donors, this never 
would have been accomplished.” 

“This is a very important property from a conservation standpoint and we are grateful to the Peabody family for 
partnering with us to permanently protect it,” said Chuck Allott, ALT Executive Director. “By conserving this land, 
we’ve expanded the habitat corridor of conserved land in Paradise Valley and protected our vulnerable drinking 
water supply by restricting future development. Because the property is visible from scenic Third Beach Road 
and Howland Avenue, its conservation has also helped to safeguard the scenic viewscape in this historic area.”

Allott noted that the conservation easement was funded in part by a bequest that the organization received in 
2018. That gift was made by Beth Everett of Middletown, who left ALT $250,000 upon her death for the purpose 
of land conservation. “Mrs. Everett made this bequest in memory of her late husband, Walter Everett,” said Allott. 
“We are very pleased to permanently honor their generosity through the conservation of this beautiful 
Middletown property.” 

Peabody Farm
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A 4.91-acre wetlands property on Portsmouth’s northwest shore has been generously donated to ALT by its 
owners, Peter S. Wood and Polly Estabrook. The property is part of a larger 44-acre marsh and beach area 
situated between the railroad line and the bay. A CRMC-designated path runs through the site and offers beach 
access and parking near Pheasant Drive. 

The site includes salt marsh and scrub-shrub habitat, visible from the path, railroad, surrounding houses, and 
boats out at sea. A number of bird species have been recorded on site visits, including glossy ibis, osprey, great 
egret, and American black duck. The property is strategically located should a multi-use path on the adjacent 
railroad line ever be created. In addition to offering wildlife habitat and public shore access, the property acts as 
a coastal resiliency buffer, helping to soak up storm surge with rising seas due to climate change.

Wood Estabrook Preserve

Zurlo Farmland
ALT is working with Portsmouth landowner Paul Zurlo to 
conserve an 11.48-acre farmland property off of Moitoza 
Lane in Portsmouth. Zoned for residential housing, the land 
was on the market before Zurlo and ALT partnered to save 
it. The conservation easement carves out existing houses 
on Moitoza Lane and allows for farming and 
agricultural structures.

The property has 100% prime farmland soils and 85% of it 
is within the drinking supply watershed for Aquidneck Island. 
Over four acres of the site is wild; the property is connected 
to other conserved lands and is located within the Center 
Island Greenway habitat corridor, an area that includes 
other conserved properties such as Spruce Acres Farm, 
Wicks Nurseries, and St. Mary’s Episcopal Church. Though 
previously farmed for potatoes, the land had lain fallow for 
several years and is now being rejuvenated by Hawk and 
Handsaw Farm, a small market farm business that grows 
vegetables, herbs, edible flowers, specialty culinary crops, 
and fiber and natural dye crops. The farm uses no-till meth-
ods and follows organic practices. This land’s conservation 
is an excellent example of a farm access project, wherein a 
property is protected and farmland is made available for a 
farmer. The RI Agricultural Land Preservation Commission 
generously provided a $200K grant to help purchase the 
land.
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Evening at Home: Save the Dates!
Summer is on its way! Save the date for our next 
Evening at Home event nights; we provide the 

delicious three-course meals, wine, flowers, and 
more…you provide the venue for your own special 
evening. Look for registration information soon and 
select either Wednesday, July 12, or Thursday, July 

13. Thank you to the many supporters who purchased 
tickets last year!

A New Face at ALT
We are very pleased to welcome Ed Magro, ALT’s new Development 
Director, who joined our staff in December 2022. Ed was previously the 
Executive Director of Development at Bryant University and has lived in 
Rhode Island for 25 years. He and his wife, Linda, live in West Kingston, 
where their home abuts 100 acres of conserved land. They have one 
daughter, Jessica, who lives in CT. 

Ed enjoys many outdoor activities, including kayaking, trail walking, and 
pickleball. “We love to walk on the beautiful trails found throughout the 
state,” said Ed. “We especially love Aquidneck Island in the spring and fall; 
we walk on the beaches and along the Cliff Walk…and then visit one of the 
incredible local restaurants!” 

When asked what attracted him to ALT, he said, “It presented a tremendous opportunity to work with very 
talented and dedicated people, and to play a small part in building the lasting legacy that ALT and its 
supporters will leave for future generations. I love the non-profit sector because I believe life has to be 
about more than what you get – it should be about what you give back. This gives me a way to use my 
experience and education in a way that benefits others, and that is very satisfying.”

Ed received a B.A. from Trinity College, CT, and a J.D. from New York Law School, NY. He received an 
M.P.A. from Roger Williams University following a legal career in which he was a partner in the NY firm 
Wilson, Elser, Moskowitz, Edelman & Dicker. When you see Ed at an ALT event or on the trails, please 
stop and say hello! 

Ed at ALT-conserved Paradise 
Valley Park in Middletown
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Financial Summary for the Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2022

2.8%
Management  
& General
$313,672

2.2%
Fundraising
$236,965

11.5%
Net Investment 
Loss
$1,261,535

2.0%
Stewardship
$225,705

1.4%
Membership & Education
$151,305

80.1%
Land Aquisition
$8,821,591

EXPENSES

 

Grants  801,233$           
Donations & appeals  527,695
Membership dues & other income 138,851
Net special events income 164,290
Land Acquisition Donations & Pledges 4,859,067
In‐kind contributions  (value of donated conservation easements) 5,600,000

12,091,136$     

Program Expenses  
Land Acquisition (including value of donated conservation easements of $5.6M) 8,821,590$        
Stewardship 225,705
Membership & Education 151,305

         Management & General 313,672
         Fundraising 236,965

Net Investment loss 1,261,535
11,010,772$     

         TOTAL NET INCOME  $1,080,364
24,953,401$     
26,033,765$     

Land (owned in fee) 7,103,152$           
Land Preservation Fund  9,881,479
Stewardship Investment Funds 6,812,306
Legal Defense Fund 203,192
Other Designated & Restricted Funds 55,245
Merritt Neighborhood Fund 111,927
Carol C. Ballard Park and Wildlife Preserve Fund 255,130
Spruce Acres, Little Creek, Trail & Misc. Capital Improvement Funds 247,688
General Operating Fund 803,828
Property & Equipment 559,818

26,033,765$     

 
   Grants  207,570
   Donations & appeals  439,105
   Membership dues & other income 137,717
   Net special events income 164,290
   Net Investment income (available for general operation purposes) 215,165

         TOTAL GENERAL OPERATING SUPPORT & REVENUE  $                 1,163,847 
         TOTAL GENERAL OPERATING EXPENSES  (942,857)

          GENERAL OPERATING NET INCOME 220,990$                     

eexxcclluussiivvee  ooff  lleeggaall  aanndd  aaddmmiinniissttrraattiivvee  ccoossttss  rreellaatteedd  ttoo  tthhee  ppuurrcchhaasseess..  

TOTAL SUPPORT & REVENUE

TOTAL EXPENSES

NET ASSETS, beginning of the fiscal year
NET ASSETS, end of the fiscal year

TOTAL NET ASSETS

AAss  ooff  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  3300,,  22002222,,  AALLTT  hhaadd  pprreesseerrvveedd  aanndd  pprrootteecctteedd  22,,776666..0077  aaccrreess  aatt  aa  ccuummuullaattiivvee  ccoosstt  ooff  aapppprrooxxiimmaatteellyy  $$5500,,005533,,000000,,

If you would like a copy of the Aquidneck Land Trust's Audited Financial Statements for the twelve months ended September 30, 2022,
 prepared by Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., Ltd., please contact Martha Curley, Finance Director, at (401) 849‐2799 or email mcurley@ailt.org.

         TOTAL SUPPORT & REVENUE 

         TOTAL EXPENSES 

 

Grants  801,233$           
Donations & appeals  527,695
Membership dues & other income 138,851
Net special events income 164,290
Land Acquisition Donations & Pledges 4,859,067
In‐kind contributions  (value of donated conservation easements) 5,600,000

12,091,136$     

Program Expenses  
Land Acquisition (including value of donated conservation easements of $5.6M) 8,821,590$        
Stewardship 225,705
Membership & Education 151,305

         Management & General 313,672
         Fundraising 236,965

Net Investment loss 1,261,535
11,010,772$     

         TOTAL NET INCOME  $1,080,364
24,953,401$     
26,033,765$     

Land (owned in fee) 7,103,152$           
Land Preservation Fund  9,881,479
Stewardship Investment Funds 6,812,306
Legal Defense Fund 203,192
Other Designated & Restricted Funds 55,245
Merritt Neighborhood Fund 111,927
Carol C. Ballard Park and Wildlife Preserve Fund 255,130
Spruce Acres, Little Creek, Trail & Misc. Capital Improvement Funds 247,688
General Operating Fund 803,828
Property & Equipment 559,818

26,033,765$     

 
   Grants  207,570
   Donations & appeals  439,105
   Membership dues & other income 137,717
   Net special events income 164,290
   Net Investment income (available for general operation purposes) 215,165

         TOTAL GENERAL OPERATING SUPPORT & REVENUE  $                 1,163,847 
         TOTAL GENERAL OPERATING EXPENSES  (942,857)

          GENERAL OPERATING NET INCOME 220,990$                     

eexxcclluussiivvee  ooff  lleeggaall  aanndd  aaddmmiinniissttrraattiivvee  ccoossttss  rreellaatteedd  ttoo  tthhee  ppuurrcchhaasseess..  

TOTAL SUPPORT & REVENUE

TOTAL EXPENSES

NET ASSETS, beginning of the fiscal year
NET ASSETS, end of the fiscal year

TOTAL NET ASSETS

AAss  ooff  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  3300,,  22002222,,  AALLTT  hhaadd  pprreesseerrvveedd  aanndd  pprrootteecctteedd  22,,776666..0077  aaccrreess  aatt  aa  ccuummuullaattiivvee  ccoosstt  ooff  aapppprrooxxiimmaatteellyy  $$5500,,005533,,000000,,

If you would like a copy of the Aquidneck Land Trust's Audited Financial Statements for the twelve months ended September 30, 2022,
 prepared by Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., Ltd., please contact Martha Curley, Finance Director, at (401) 849‐2799 or email mcurley@ailt.org.

         TOTAL SUPPORT & REVENUE 

         TOTAL EXPENSES 

GENERAL OPERATING SUPPORT & ACTIVITY (included within the above figures)

40.2%
Land Acquisition 
Donations & Pledges
$4,859,067

1.1%
Membership Dues/Other Income
$138,851

1.4%
Net Special Events Income
$164,290

6.6%
Grants
$801,232

4.4%
Donations & Appeals
$527,695

46.3%
In-Kind 
Contributions
(Conservation 
Easements)
$5,600,000

PUBLIC 
SUPPORT & 
REVENUE



15

By the Numbers 2022
CONSERVATION
   
2,780.52 Acres conserved 1990-2022

95 Conserved properties 1990-2022
   
84.4 Acres conserved (2022)

5 New properties conserved in 2022 
 
11.3% Of Aquidneck Island conserved 
       by ALT 1990-2022

EDUCATION
  
27
Outreach events and 
presentations

1,225
People reached at 
educational events, walks, 
and presentations

RECREATION

857 Acres of recreational land protected

39 Public access properties

2 Golf courses protected

20 Parks protected

13 Miles of free public trail maintained

AGRICULTURE
1,234
Acres of farmland protected

40
Projects with farmland 

100% of ALT-owned 
farmland is leased

STEWARDSHIP

58 Native plants planted at new pollinator garden at   
        Spruce Acres

12 Community garden beds rented

10 Volunteer work sessions

60,000 Trail visits in 2022

1 Stationary binocular station and a bird identification sign    
    were installed on the Little Creek boardwalk 

109 Site visits to monitor conservation easements
ALT OFFICE
8
Staff

WATERSHEDS
45 
Properties within drinking 
watersheds protected

22% 
Of land within drinking 
watersheds protected

7.6 
Miles of stream bank 
conserved
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3102 E. Main Rd. Portsmouth, RI  |  401.683.6630  |  nei-cds.com

NEI is focused on responsible and sustainable development, 
planning, and conservation as well as providing resilient 
engineering and environmental science-based designs. 

We have a commitment to give back to Newport County and
Rhode Island organizations whose focus is set on 
environmental preservation.

Aquidneck Land Trust is an 
exemplary organization that 

we are very proud and 
honored to support!

Personal Financial Planning

Investment Management

Tax Planning & Preparation

Helping you get from where you are...
to where you want to be.

www.corriganfinancialinc.com

401.849.9313

747 Aquidneck Avenue
Middletown, Rhode Island

Save the Date!

2023 Golf Tournament
Monday, September 11

Join us for a fantastic day of play at 
Newport National Golf Club. 

Register on our website or 
contact Edward Magro at 
401-849-2799, ext. 118, 

for details and sponsorship 
opportunities. 
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Philanthropic Support
Our heartfelt thanks to all those who contributed to the Aquidneck Land Trust during the fiscal year concluding September 30, 2022.

$100,000 and above
David and Diane Canepari

Sandra Craig
Roger L. Englander Living Trust

Dwight and Susan Sipprelle
Earl and Tatiana Smith
State of Rhode Island
Meg and Don Steiner

van Beuren Charitable Foundation

$50,000 to $99,999
Anonymous

Edward* and Julia Coll
Bill and Jacalyn Egan

Rita and Jonathan Gewirz
Kim and Larry Ingeneri
Ralph H. and Ala Isham

Edith S. McBean
Samuel and Ann Mencoff
George and Sue Petrovas

The Loebs Family Foundation

$25,000 to $49,999
Anonymous

Rev. Anne Beaven and Paul Bolles-Beaven
Monty Burnham

Champlin Foundation
EJMP Fund for Philanthropy

Virginia Decker
William and Elizabeth Leatherman

William and Amelia Medeiros
James and Jane Moore

Rhode Island Foundation
SVF Foundation

The Gruben Charitable Foundation
The William H. Donner Foundation

Diane B. Wilsey

$10,000 to $24,999
Anonymous

Greenbridge Foundation
Bafflin Foundation

Douglas Newhouse and Holly Bannister
Benzak Foundation

Arthur Daily
Bradley and Elizabeth Dellenbaugh

Lilly Dick
Zia and Denys Eftekhar

David and Marilyn Ferkinhoff
Bernard S. Gewirz

Steven and Katrina Gewirz
Hamilton Family Charitable Trust

Stephen and Jennie Huttler
Koppelman Family Foundation
Terence D. and Ellen Martin Jr.

M. Holt  Massey
John and Brookie McColloch

Linda McGoldrick
Linda and William McQuillan

Susan Nenadic
Pangaea Logistics Solutions, Ltd.

Jonathan and Bettie Pardee
Paul and Lisa Perrault

James and Virginia Purviance
Denise L. Roberts

Susan Ruf and Michael Walsh
Mrs. Suzie Schochet

Lorna and Jeremiah Shafir
Jocelyn and Buck Sherman

Christopher and Emily Skeehan
The Betty Byrne de Zahara 1997 

Charitable Trust
The Lotz Family Foundation

The Timken Matthews Family Foundation 
Happy van Beuren

Patrick Walsh and Raphaela DiClemente
Sagecrest

$5,000 to $9,999
Aldrich Family Charitable Foundation

Anthony and Allison Allott
Ellen and Steven Bowman

Mary and David Bush-Brown
Kim and Glenn Darden

Lois Vaughan and Richard Eberhard
Peter and Diana Gonzalez
Gray Matter Marketing LLC

John Harris and Linda Sawyer
William C. Martin and Thomas Hockaday

Steve McInnis and Nancy Jamison
Holly Janney, Esq.

M.R. Kidder Charitable Fund
Lisa S. Lewis and Bart Dunbar

NewportFed Charitable Foundation
Prince Charitable Trusts

Rockland Trust Charitable Foundation
The Howell Family Charitable Foundation

$2,500 to $4,999
Chris and Catharine Benzak

John and Jean Burton
Paul Gricus and Donna Cameron
Comfort Charitable Foundation

Ann Conner
Peter Damon

Scott and Leslie Deardorff
Bernard Drury

F.L. Putnam Investment Management Co.
Edwin and Angela Fischer
Doug and Lisa Garavanta
Michael and Cleo Gewirz

Dr. Richard J Zienowicz and 
Kathleen W. Glassie

Stephen A. Haire, Esq.
S. Matthews V. and Anne Hamilton, Jr.

David and Kathryn Hohl
Elizabeth and William Kahane

Kane Wallace Foundation
Steve and Jane Kirkpatrick

Chris Arbuthnot and Martha McConnell
Newport Restaurant Group

Ian and Leah Nielsen
William O’Boyle

David and Denise Olney
Thomas and Agatha Perkins
Patricia and Torre Peterson

Q Med Innovations, Inc.
Rockland Trust Company

Sand Foundation
Stephen Seiter and Mary Joan Hoene 

Thomas and Tara Stark

The Amy J. Bare Charitable Trust

$1,000 to $2,499
Anonymous (3)

11th Hour Foundation
Lawrence and Elizabeth Allen

Rebecca and Chuck Allen
Amica

Vishal and Kelly Bakshi
BankNewport

Richard and Dotsie Bohan, Jr.
Richard F. Callahan

Arthur and Meredith Chapman
Mrs. Taylor Chewning

Charles and Eilish Clarkson
Donald Clukies
Karen Cooper

Bill and Karen Corcoran
Dan August Cordeiro

Corrigan Financial, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Gary Cummins

Marilyn D. Curtis
Mary Cushing Coleman

Laura de Ramel
Stephen and Julie DeLeo

Mark Dolan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard  Du Moulin
Benjamin and Alexandra Ducas

Monica and Mark Filanowski
Edith Fletcher and Robert J. Cornett

Lisa and George Francisco
Steven and Linn Freedman

Gordon Gibson
David* and Linda Gordon

Joanne Gorman
Chris and Kate Greenman

Theresa and Thor Gunnlaugsson
Gustave White Sotheby’s Int’l Realty

Tara McGowan and Michael Halle
Sylvia Hampton

Neal and Sara Harrell
Edward and Wendy Harvey
William and Karen Harvey

George and Nannette Herrick
Kate and Edward Hoepfner Karle

Hope Foundation
John Eric Hovermale and  

Mary Clare O’Grady
Kathy and Pierre Irving
Deborah H. Jennings

Alice and David Johnson
Mr Kenneth E. Jones

Mary F. Kesson
Roger H.* and Sandra King, Jr.

Jerome Kirby
Jerome R. and Kim Kirby

Klugman Family Charitable Fund
Michael Landsburg

Reynold and Marlene Larsen
Richard C. Loebs, Jr. and Susan Behan

Gabriela and Thomas Lowe
Chandler and Marilyn* Lyell
Ronald and Kati Machtley

David P. and Gretchen E. Markert
Maureen Cronin and Mark Marosits

Charlotte and Paul Marshall
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Meghann McKale
Juliette C. McLennan

Elizabeth and Sarah Minifie
Neil Minihane

Moore, Virgadamo & Lynch, LTD
Marisa and Martino Nardo
David and Laura Pedrick

Christopher T.H. and Janet Pell
People’s Credit Union

Michael and Paige Pieroni
John and Linda Purdy
Frank and Betsy Ray

John and Suzanne Reid
Sharon and Joseph Reynolds
William and Donna Richards

Josie Rock
Alan Rote

Royal Little Family Foundation
Sand Dollar Foundation

Lorraine and Michael Schmitt
Turner Scott, Esq. and Kathleen Pratt

William and Louise Scott
Jeffrey and Cathy Siegal

Dan Sierra
Cynthia Sinclair

Mrs. Diana Slocum
SREG Management, LLC

Susan B. Staats
Clark and Krista Sturtevant

Joseph Kobylak and Liz Taber Kobylak
Abigail Test

The Design Social
Jennifer and Ethan Titus

Calvin Tomkins and Dodie Kazanjian
UBS Financial Services

Dr. J. Mark Ryan and Ms. Linda Ujifusa
Archbold and Helene van Beuren

Van Liew Trust Company
Betsy and Michael Vitton

Dag von Appen
Susan and John Ware

William Webster
Melissa Welch and George Krol
Jeremy and Amy Wintersteen

Mr. and Mrs. William N. Wood Prince
Carol and Kelly Worth

Jo Yellis
Conley and Michael Zani

$500 to $999
Anonymous

Richard and Nancy Adams
Leon and Debbie Amarant

Daniel and Nancy Bills
George C. Bitting

The Booth Family Fund
Thomas and Julie Borden
Nicholas and Diane Brown

Jason and D’Arcy Carr
Robinson Clark

Michael R. Corcoran
Daniel and Celine Corrigan

Coverys Community Healthcare 
Foundation

Richard C. Crisson and Roderick O’Hanley
Bill and Lisa Culton

Murray and Judith Danforth
Karen Deibert

Karin and Thomas Dolan
Emlen and Liz Drayton

Kristin Emory and Jamie Schapiro
Jim and Dottie* Garman

James and Patricia Giblin
Andrew Glashow

Jeffrey and Michaela Gouveia
Jack and Pam Grant

Warren and Linda Gray
Patrick and Lauren Haley

Joseph  Hall
Edward Harvey

Kathy and Peter Hendricks
John and Mary Hirschboeck

Thomas and Cynthia Jamieson
Mary M. Jennings Revocable Trust

Sharron Kenney and Jeffreys Johnson
Matthew and Michelle Kirby

Chris and Susan Ledoux
Lorna R. Lewis

David and Mary MacBain
Katherine Macchiarola

Marilynne Manning
Alexis J. Margreiter

Geoffrey and Loretta Marion
David and Annegret Miller

Alfred and Joan Morris
Mark Muetterties and Jacqueline Colbert

Narragansett Engineering
Network for Good

Katherine Newman
Newport Garden Club

Kathleen and Greg Norden 
Diana Pearson

James  Richardson and Holly Driscoll
Ellen Roberts

Brewer and Abigail Rowe
Vivian Royo

Genevieve Rozansky
Pamela Russell

Cynthia and Chris Ryan
Richard Sammons and Anne Fairfax

Stephen Sams and Kate Rooney
Jessie Sargent

Eric and Elizabeth Shealy
Herrick and Barbara Shinn

Edward and Kate Sisk
Susan Steinbach

Douglas and Lynda Stevenson
Kevin and Elaine Stiles

Michael A. Taylor
Asheton Toland

Harry Vere Nicoll
Traci Wallace
Sean Walther

Daniel and Margaret Warburg
Warner Realty Group, LLC

Mark Whitcher
Shawen Williams and Andrew MacKeith

Chris and Laura Yalanis

$250 to $499
Anonymous (3)

Jennifer W. Ackermans
Charles Allott and Ellen Nichols

Siena Bardin
Karen Barnes

Richard and Mary Frances Bauchspies
Patricia and Philip Bilden

Ms. Patricia Bliss-Guest Mr. Iain Guest
Peter Bloom

Andrew Bobenski
Bowen’s Wharf Co.

Robert and Margot Ceres
Paul Simone and Carol Chabot
Citizens Charitable Foundation

Coach House Condo Association
Barbara and Frank Coleman

John and Lori Corbishley
Cory Farms Past and Presents

Stuart and Monica Craig
Robert Cummings

DeLaCour Family Foundation
Mario DiValentino
E.N. Bisso & Son

Joseph and Melissa Easley
Richard and Marguerite Elliott

Florence L. Everett
David and Mary-Ann Fiaschetti

Richard and Rita Finn
Ronald Lee Fleming

Jeffrey and Charlene Fletcher
Flynn Financial Group

Andrew and Christine Fremer
John and Eleanor Gobis
John and Rose Goltman

Barbara Gradley
Cristina Greeven

Kim and Tim Hacket
Phip and Cindy Hallowell
Michael and Mary Hayes

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Haythe
Wilbur and Sharon Heller

Curtis and Lindsay Hill
Brian and Lori Hogan

Samuel and Anne Howell
Christine and Joshua Hayes

Peter Jefferys
Linda T. Jenkins
Barbara Jones

Kasischke Family
Ray and Jeanne Kelley

Kaitlin Kirwin and Nathanael Hevelone
Donald and Dianne Koch

Petri Kymlander and Martha Curley
Gail Lederman

Patricia Leonard
James and Pauline Lewis

Tiina M. Liiv
Cameron Little

Lani Liuzza
Terence Lynam
James McCann

Stephanie W. McLennan
Joseph and Victoria Mele

Kenneth and Laura Mitchell
James and Carolyn Moy

Harry and Cheryl Mrozowski
Arthur Murphy
Gary Murphy

Michael and Ellie Murphy
Mark and Linda Narbey

MaryAnn Nichols
Ocean State Air Solutions Inc.

Patricia O’Connell and John Wilson
Tim and Dorothy O’Reilly

Elise O’Shaughnessy
Thomas Palmer and Dominique Alfandre

The Reverend Jennifer Pedrick
Nancy and Bill Peresta

Theodore and Hilary Pietz
Sara and Michael Pimental

Brooke Pinkerton
Lawerence and Pamela F. Quinn

Curt and Julia Richardson
Susan Ryan

Timothy and Nancy Ryan
Salve Regina University
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Karen and Stephen Saucier
Kenneth Scigulinsky

Robert and Carolyn Silva
Samuel and Jill Sirrico

Wilder and Enedina Snodgrass
Southport Agencies, Inc.

Christopher and Anne Spaight
Dr. Denice Spero and 

Dr. Christopher Pargellis
Troy Ochoa and Emma St. Laurent

Bird and Dyer Jones
Charles and Victoria Stengel

Mary Stevens
Joe and Mary Studlick
Stephen M. Sullivan

The Kemper Found Corporate
Mrs. Judith Tucker

Kerry Tyson and Zack King
Cathleen Van Hof

Sue Vanderhoof and Bob Janiesch
Geraldine and Gary Vitale
Michael and Bobbi Warren

Thomas and Margaret Waugh
Roger and Susan Wells

David and Kristin Wheeler
Melanie Whipple

Rian and Susan Wilkinson
Katherine and Mark Wilme
David and Debbie Young

$100 to $249
Anonymous (6)
A-1 Paving, LLC

Aastha Shipping Inc.
Robert and Christina Agnew

Jose Aguon
Peter and Blair Alexander
Amazon Smile Foundation

Anna Anton
M. Therese Antone RSM
Brittany and Elijah Arbo
Jan and Kathy Armor

Mr. John Armor
Walter B. Baetjer

John and Emily Bagwill
Stephen and Elaine Bakios

Irving Barrett
Stephen and Debbie Barth

Berthon USA
Guy Bissonnette

Linda Boudewyns
Ann and Pelham Boyer

John  F. Brady
Alan and Janice Branco

Brick Alley Pub & Restaurant
John and Winnie Broughan

Maryellen Atkins and Tim Brown
Brownstone, Inc.
Bruno Painting

James and Elaine Burress
Anita L. Butler

Linda Butterworth
Janice Byrne

Peter and Mary Caine
Christopher Campbell
Francesca B. Campo - 

Campo & Company Events
Richard Carmichael and Maggie Jones

Robert and Mimi Carrellas
Joe Casarella

Richard Casten and Carin Cookman
Marie Cespedes and Ernest Levesque

Charter Research & Investment Group, Inc.
Dean and Annie Chase

Samuel and Patricia Chase
Alan Chuman and Janet Wallman

Alex Chuman
Susan and Peter Cinner

Edward and Boonsuay Clement
Mr. and Mrs. J. Stephen Clifford

Coastal Vision
Heather Cochrane

Patricia Coffey
Dr. and Mrs. Martin L. Cohen

William E. and Susan A. Collins
Consulting on Point

Susan F. Cooper
William H. and Lois S. Copeland

Terri Cortvriend
Trudy Coxe and James Gaffney

Paul B. Crabb
Frank and Lynn Criner

William and Genevieve Croll
Jon and Sue Davies

Richard and Kathleen Davis
Paul and Valerie Debrule

Joan DeFinis
Sarah Atchley and Nicholas Del Greco

Joseph Domingoes and Deborah Dennis
Christopher Dion

Lou and Mary DiRienzo
John Dollard

America’s Cup Inn
Nancy DuBreuil
Richard Dudek

Theodore Eckhart
Edward Jones Investments

Julie Eldredge
Stephen Elman and Joanne D’Alcomo

Embrace Home Loans
Benjamin Emory

Mr. and Mrs. John Erbacher
Estes Twombly & Titrington Architects, Inc.

Amy and Timothy Fater
Mario and Corina Favorito

Scott E. Field
Michael Finerty

Charles and Johanna Fitzpatrick
Don and Joan Fletcher

William J. Flynn
Doris Foss

Mary and Richard Fournier
Barbara French

Sarah Frost
Benjamin V. and Helen M. Furriel
Katherine and Joseph Gagliano

Bob Galkin
Scott Gallo

Thomas and Joan Galvin
Glenn R. and Kristie Gardiner

GE Foundation Gifts
James and Deborah Gedney

Bob Gerber
Mrs. Barbara Ghazarian

Rhonda Gilbert
Give Lively Foundation Inc.

Lynne F. Glickman and Mark Kanter
Leonard Grace
Lindsey Gree

 Maureen Greichen
Mattie and Harry Gustafson

William and Judy Hall
Susan Hammett

James and Lenice Harrington

Jeremiah Harrington
Meghan and Frank Harris

Stacy Harris
Cynthia and Gary Havran

Adrienne Haylor
Robert and Angela Healey
Kevin and Sally Ann Healy

James G. and Katherine C. Henning
Alice and Steven Henry

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Hitchell
Leslie M. Hogan

Molly Holland
Dolores Houston

R. David and Carol Hutchinson
Duncan and Jean Ingraham
Sarah and Stephen Iwanski

Christine Jenkins
Robert and Denise F. Johnson

George and Nickie Kates
Steven and Cynthia Kay

Marianne Keeley
Paul and Beverley Kelly

Michael Kenfield
Robert and Susan Kieronski

Elizabeth Kneiper
Walter and Kay Kosinski

J. LaMond
Christopher and Cynthia Lawlor

Eric and Aini Leslie
Louis and Susan Letendre

Bevan Linsley
Mr. Roderick Lowe and Mrs. Paula Lowe

Peter and Laura Ludwig
David and Ann Lunny

Andrew and Grace Lyell
Johnny Lynch

Diane MacEachern
Stephen and Elizabeth MacGillivray
David Mackney and Lauren Sousa

David MacLean and 
Rosalind Vaz-MacLean

Elizabeth C. Stevens and 
Norman MacLeod
Josephine Maguire

Linda Marcello
Jeffrey Marshall and Katharine B. Dodge

William and Peggy Matteson
Colleen McGrath

Frank and Karen McNeilly
Constance Metcalf

Daniel and Jeanne F. Meucci
Russell and Beth Milham
Numi and Glenn Mitchell
Thomas and Mary Moore

Richard and Sharon Morgera
Carlotta Morris

Bruce and Cheryl Munick
Susan and William Murphy 

Tom and Kelley Newman
Dr. Arlene Nicholas

William Nichols
David and Melanie Niemiec

Paul A. Norbury
Marilyn O’Brien

Eric and Cristina Offenberg
Tara Okeefe

Nicoletta Olori
Joanne Packer
Steven Pageau

Michael and Dori Palmer
Susan Panaggio

Dale and Donna Paquette
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William and Edna Parker
John and Joan Peabody

Michael Peixoto
Wayne and Alice Perras

Thomas Perrotti
Alexander Perry and Andrea Kornder

Audrey and Donald Pfeiffer
Barbara Pike

Elizabeth Pinto
Michael and Elizabeth Pinto

Terri Pinto
Peter Portney

Portsmouth High School Athletic Boosters
Clark Poston and Maggie Vale

Thomas I.H. Powel, Jr.
Power Base Enterprises Ltd, Beijing 

Susan Bowen Powers
R. Daniel Prentiss

Richard and Cynthia Price
Pro Thera Biologics, Inc.

Mary Purinton
Andrew and Jill Radel

Marianne and David Raymo
Brad and Cara Read

Otis Read
David and Leslie Reed

Phil Reid
Sheila Reilly and Peter Cosel, Esq.

Peggy and John Richmond
Jeffrey and Janet Ringuest

Jill Riverain
RMK Maritime
Jennifer Roach
Marie Robinson
Jessica Roche

Michelle and Bill Roche
Rockland Trust Company Investment 

Management Group
Richard and Brenda Rodrigues

Steven Rodrigues
Janet Rogers

Heidi Rosecrans
Robert Sabel

Linda and Gene Salvatore
Margaret Rose Sandstrom

Joanne Santaniello
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Santo
Leslie and Steve Saunders
Richard and Gloria Schmidt

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Seiple
Shamrock Electric, Inc.

Gay Sheffield
Edward  Sherman

Joan and Jan Siegrist
Elena Simone Simonetti

Joan Sisson
Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny

Ken Snyder
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Solesky

Colonel and Nancy Spain
Michele Spero

St. George’s School
David Stannard
Nancy Staples

Daniel C. and Tracey L. Stitch
Stop & Shop

Heather Strout
Ann L. Sullivan

Mark V Sutherland
CAPT Richard W. Talipsky, USN (RET)

Melissa Taylor
Mary Beth Tello

Rudy Tenerowicz
Thames Glass

The Pennfield School
Michael and Denise Thomas

Julia Rush Toland
Christopher G. Tompsett

Lisa A. Trainor
Basilios Tsimikas
Martha Ullman

Mary Jo Valdes and Dave Davis
Ben Valore-Caplan

Alfred and Frances Van Liew
Jim and Sally Vanicek

Bob and Jennifer Vergnani
Jeffrey S. and Nancy Z. Waddell

Jessica Walsh
Rabbi Loel and Patricia Weiss

Michael S. and Susan M. Weiss
Betsy Wiggins

Sharelynn Williams
Donna Winkelman and Tom Easthope 

Ms. Christine Winslow
Frank and Mary Wojciechowski
Gerald and Karen Wolniewicz

Saul and Susan Woythaler
YourCause

Richard and Julie Ziino
Frederick and Geraldine Zilia

 
Gifts Under $100

Anonymous (3)
Maureen Aboyoun

Lawrence and Dawn Ahearn
Kristin Allain
Sandra Allen
Tyler Allott

Mr. and Mrs. William Alsheimer III
Jean M. Alvanas
John Andrews

John and Deborah Anthony
Timothy May
John Arntzen

Lisa and Jonathan Babbitt
Richard and Christine Bagley

Mona Barbera
William Barbour

John and Susan Baylog
Beacon Mutual Insurance Company

Wendy and Rick Berube
Judith Beyar

Anthony and Lisa Bliss
David E. Boenning

Richard and Rita Borgeson
Glenn Bradfield

Ilse Buchert Nesbitt
Molly Buettner
Maggie Bulmer

Caleb Bush-Brown
Diane Caplin, Ph.D.

Katherine and Christopher Carbone
Brian J. and Nancy Carroll
Stacey and Scott Carter

Ms. Nancy Caswell
Jacqueline Cavallaro

Roderick A. Cavanagh
Charles and Toni Ciany

Alan Clark
Shelby Coates Jr.

Christopher and Kelley Coen
Cynthia Cohen

Andrew Coll
Jean and Paul Conway

Robert and Patricia Cooke
Marjorie Cottle

Robert W. and Edith Cowley
Mildred Cozzens
Melissa Crawford

Christa and Will Cronin
Gregory Cunningham

Kerry Daley and Graeme Smith
Susan F. Daly

Bill and Carole D’Andrea
Carol DeCosta

David and Debra Demming
Melissa and Michael Desjardins

Terry and Keiko Dickinson
Chadwick Dickison

Nancy Dimarzio
Jean DiMicco

Paul DiValentino
Maryellen Doherty

Mary Beth Dolohanty
Conrad J. and Karen Donahue

Paul and Liz Doucette
Joyce Douglas

Genna Duplisea
Kimberly Earlywine

Easton’s Point Real Estate Trust
Lanie Etkind

Suzanne Fahy
Susan and John Fella

Janice and Robert Fiedler
Scott and Lauren Field

Timothy and Diane Flaherty
Roger and Jane Fontaine

Gail Forbes and Linda Ludwick
Kathy Foulke

Arthur and Camille Frankel
Mary Barry Freedman

Thomas Freeman
Dr. James Freess and Dr. Sondra Gold

Volker Frick
James Galloway

Richard and Rita Garland
Terrence Gavan

The Gerry Family
Joseph and Lucille Giarratano

Brian R. Gingras
Giving Foundation, Inc

Thomas Gleason
Nancy and Bill Gomes

Robert and Gail Gormally
Thomas and Claudia Gorman

Ms. Suzanne Goulart
Alec and Christine Grande
Marjory and Bradford Gray

Erwin Greenstein
Nancy Grieb

Paul and Kimberly Grimes
Rick and Terry Grosvenor, Jr.

Stephen Gruppioni
Gary and Janice Gump

Tom and Janice Gunzelman
Kristen Haley

Samantha Ham
Edward and Carol Hannon

Kim Hapgood
Janice M. Hart

Stephen and Cindy Haslam
Jeff and Jill Heimiller
Leslie M. Henderson

Amy and Dexter Hoag
Jan and Katherine Hoftun

Evan Hole
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*DECEASED

Robert and Suzanne Hole
James and Wendy Houle

Sarah Howe
Nancy Hughes

Ms. Debra Huntington
Donna Hutchinson

Jane Iandolo
Peter M. Iascone

Peter and Diane Janaros
Rachael Jeffers

Samuel and Ruth Jernigan
Jenny E. Johnson

Lt. Susannah Johnson
Victoria Johnson

Rick and Jill Kearns
Sharon Keeley
Winkle Kelley
Megan Kelly

Thomas Kennedy
Susan and John Kenny

Chris and Kelli Kidd
Stephen Kirby

Alexander and Torianna Kirby
John and Barbara Kneeland
Andrew and Hillary Krieger

Peter H. La Freniere
Paul W. and Shirley Lally

Michelle Lamuniere
Briggs Larkin

John and Ruth Lauth
Mr. William Leakas

Mary Ellen Lees
Lynne Linden

CAPT. John Litherland
Meg Little

Richmond Lloyd
Andy Lowen

Patrick and Dorothy Lubey
Helga Lustig

Joan Macomber
Isabel Marsh

Paul and Dale Martellino
Pete and Pat Martin

Christopher Matthews
Juliet Max-Muller
Janet McCarthy

Karen McGovern and Julius Borges III
Frank and Marie McMorrow

Mr Brian McOsker and Ms. Carol McOsker
Thomas and Marybeth McSparren

Rufus and Polly Meadows
Michael and Elizabeth Mello

Ken and Joyce Mikulski
Joann Mitchell

Kiki Mitchell
Elizabeth A. Moloney

Nancy and Thomas Moore
Kelly Moran

Robert and Edith Morin
Peter and Elizabeth Morley
Sharon and Kevin Morrison
Barry and Beverly Murphy

Claire Murtaugh
Kara Museler

Kathleen and Kathleen Myers
Peter and Suzanne Newbauer

Heather Nicholson
Glenn Noren

Bob and Alyson Novick
Robert and Patricia Obara

Patricia O’Donnell
Jennifer Olori

Gerard M. O’Malley
Jaime Palter

Leonard Panaggio
Joshua and Amy Parks
Steve and Sandy Parks

Lauren Parmelee
Kenneth and Sandra Pattie
Dwayne and Patty Peckham

Nancy Pedrick
Mary A. Pedro

Suzanne and William A. Pettit
Stanley and Aleksandra Pianka

Linda Pickin
Barbara Pierce
Nina Pinnock

Ms. Jessica Pohl and Mr. Andrew Hunter
Kiley Prime

Ken and Alicia Quirk
Donald and Rohalt Ramsbottom

Sarah Reggio
Edmond and Lisa Rego
Jack and Carol Reise

Denise A. Reniere
Nicole Rice

Robert Richardson III
Janet L. Robinson

Taylor T. Rock
John and Kathryn Rok

Steven and Sara Rosenbaum
Ann Rossman
Carolyn Roy

Sally S. Sadler
M. Theresa Santos

Gary Sargent
Howard Schlesinger

Jean Scott
Robert and Virginia (Pedrick) Searle

Phyllis Seeba
Christopher and Patricia Semonelli

Cynthia Sexton
Susan M. Walsh and Brian D. Shanley

John F. and Pat Sheehan
Orinda Sherman

Leonard and Prudence Silvia
Edward J. and Christie Smith

Elena Soini
Gretchen and Carlos Sotomayor

Ann Souder
Mr. William Souza and Mrs. Mary Souza

Judy and Bill Souza
Paul and Sharon Spitalnik
Jeffrey L. Staats AIA, AICP

Katherine Stack
Elizabeth C. Stevens

Everett and Kristine Stuart
Audrey and Brett Svendsen
Anna W. Templeton-Cotill

Justin Terlisner
Arthur and Alice Thomas

Lynne Torrey
Patrick Tritz

Carol Lynn Trocki
Alden S. Tucker

Larry and Kay Wagner
Elaine Walker

George and Phyllis Walker
Eileen Warburton

Nancy and Jim Webb
Rich Weisenflue

Brien and Helen Welch
James A. Wermuth

RADM and Mrs. Glenn Whisler

Karen White
Robert and Julie White

Evamaria Williams
Linda Willoughby

 Jean Wilson and Andre Levesque
Evan Zarkadas

Larry Zevon
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ALT makes every effort to ensure the 
accuracy of this list. Please accept our 

apology for any inaccuracies.

Tribute Gifts
In Honor of Charles Allott and Ellen Nichols

Nancy Dimarzio
Bevan Linsley
Kara Museler

William Nichols
Linda Pickin

Susan Steinbach

In Memory of Maria Allott
Aimee V. Lord

In Honor of John Armor
Jan D. Armor

In Memory of Jean and Bill Babcock
J Lorraine Babcock

In Memory of Elizabeth Bolles
Anne Beaven

In Memory of Daniel P. Brenton
Dale Paquette

In Memory of Edward Coll
Anonymous

Aastha Shipping Inc.
John Arntzen

Vishal and Kelly Bakshi
Joe Casarella

Edward S. Clement, Jr.
Patricia Coffey

The Coll Family Foundation
Terri Cortvriend

Frank, Lynne, and Evan Criner
Martha Curley and Petri Kymlander

Jean DiMicco
Mario and JoAnne DiValentino

Paul DiValentino
Richard du Moulin

E.N. BISSO & SON, New Orleans
John Erbacher

Susan and John Fella
Monica and Mark Filanowski

Mary Barry Freedman
Jackie and Dan French

Gordon Gibson, Easton Pond Chiropractic
Barbara Gradley

Meghan and Frank Harris
Dan and Beth Hitchell

Christine and Drew Jenkins
Kenneth E. Jones

Lani Liuzza
Rod and Paula Lowe

Patrick and Dorothy Lubey
Terence Lynam
RMK Maritime

Jeffrey Marshall
Frank McMorrow

Neil and Bridget Minihane
Harry Vere Nicoll

Robert Novick
Marilyn O’Brien
Jennifer Olori
Nicoletta Olori

Pangaea Logistics Solutions, Ltd.
Laura Freedman Pedrick

Portsmouth High School Athletics
Power Base Enterprises Ltd, Beijing

Marianne and David Raymo

Robert Santo
Elena Simone Simonetti Family

Samuel Sirrico
Robert Solesky

Rockland Trust Company Investment
Management

Southport Agencies, Inc.
Christopher Tompsett

Dag von Appen
Dave and Debbie Young

In Memory of Pippa
Marjorie Cottle

In Honor of Grenville Craig
Sand Foundation

In Memory of Anne Damon
Lawrence Allen

In Honor of Peter Damon
Sheila Reilly

In Memory of Ronald Dick
Lilly Dick

Frank Ray

In Memory of Thomas Ewens
Peter Ludwig

Ben Valore-Caplan

In Honor of Janine Flynn
Embrace Home Loans

In Honor of Emily G. Fowler
Anonymous

In Memory of Sarah Gewirz
Sarah’s six grandchildren

Richard I. Burnham
Jonathan Gewirz
Michael Gewirz

In Memory of John Gorman
Anonymous
Ken Mikulski

In Memory of Maris S. Humphreys
Lanie Etkind

In Memory of William Loeseke
Susan Nenadic

In Honor of Charlotte Marshall
Ellen Roberts

In Honor of Philip Moloney
Elizabeth Moloney

In Memory of Anders S. Nielsen
Brittany Arbo

Susan B. Staats

In honor of Bettie Pardee
The Design Social

In Memory of John Peabody
Anonymous

Richard Dudek
William Copeland

John Lauth
Glenn Noren

Rudy Tenerowicz

In Honor of Laura Freedman Pedrick
John Dollard

Taylor T. Rock

In honor of Margaret Perkins
Elizabeth Kneiper

In Memory of Wilbert A. Pinkerton
Brooke Pinkerton

In Honor of Jeff Rose
Rhonda Gilbert

In Memory of Alexander Simmons
John Armor

In Honor of Dwight Sipprelle
Heather Strout

In Memory of Rita Spero
Anna Anton

Daniel Corrigan
Charter Research & Investment Group, Inc.

Coverys’ Community Healthcare 
Foundation

Lynne Linden
Christopher Lawlor

James Moy
Pro Thera Biologics, Inc.

Michele Spero
Elaine Walker

In Honor of John Terlisner
Just Terlisner

In Memory of George Thurston
Johnny Lynch

In honor of Mark Walter
Christopher Greenman

In Memory of Jeanne Wiant
David Hutchinson
Basilios Tsimikas

In Honor of Conley Zani
Susan Cooper
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Enjoy our chef-driven marketplace featuring high quality prepared foods, 

made to order meals, products and ingredients from local farms & purveyors, 

and much more!

Stop in, or order online for convenient takeout and delivery of select offerings.

Prepared Meals  |  Café  |  Grab & Go  |  Catering

1037 Aquidneck Avenue  .  Middletown, RI

FOODLOVEMARKET.COM
      @foodlovemarket
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      @foodlovemarket

A Newport Restaurant Group Experience

Enjoy our chef-driven marketplace featuring high quality prepared foods, 

made to order meals, products and ingredients from local farms & purveyors, 

and much more!

Stop in, or order online for convenient takeout and delivery of select offerings.

Prepared Meals  |  Café  |  Grab & Go  |  Catering

1037 Aquidneck Avenue  .  Middletown, RI

FOODLOVEMARKET.COM
      @foodlovemarket

A Newport Restaurant Group Experience
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PROUD TO SUPPORT ALT 
AS A PRESENTING SPONSOR


